
COME SHARE IDEAS

AND ACTION PLANS

FOR TEMPLE ISAIAH’S

NEXT  YEAR.
  

When:

FIRST TUESDAYS

at 6:00 PM

starting 

JULY 3
rd
 & AUGUST 7

th
 

Please RSVP ONLINE at

www.templeisaiahps.com.

(Only call in if you do not have a computer)

 

JUNE-JULY 2018 ! SIVAN-TAMMUZ-AV 5778

You asked ... We answered!

What?   

 MAIL YOUR MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL TODAY!  YOU ARE VITAL TO OUR FUTURE!



� From the President’s Desk
Soo Borson, M.D.

At this season, we ask you all to renew
your membership – and for those of you
not yet members, we love meeting you
and hope you'll consider joining our
community.  And we ask renewing
members to consider increasing your
membership commitment this year,
giving what you can in support of our
synagogue and community center.  Many
of you are wondering: what exactly is
Temple Isaiah? The answer is that
Temple Isaiah is evolving  – so there isn't
just one answer.  Here's a start.

Temple Isaiah is a 70-year old Jewish community in the
process of transforming itself to function well in a new reality.
What does this mean?

1. Membership.  We all know that Jewish demography in
the desert has changed radically over the decades, and
other Jewish institutions have grown up as people moved
eastward in the valley.  Folks in the desert tell us they
want their centers of Jewish life close to home, and it's
this wish that we honor in our all-out effort to remain in
Palm Springs.  Less well known is that new people are
always moving here – many from other parts of Southern
California – in search of more affordable, manageable
living. And many of these new Palm Springers are in the
midst of their most productive career years and eager to
put down roots.  You are transforming our membership
– and we welcome you!  

2. Spiritual practice and learning. Our Rabbi Lazar is
celebrating his third anniversary at Temple Isaiah next
week.  He understands all branches of Jewish
observance, but some say he's "too Conservative (or
Orthodox)," others that he is "too Reform," still others
that he's "too kumbaya."  Rabbis today have to
understand how complicated congregations and their
wishes can be!  Rabbi Lazar has brought a high level of
Jewish learning to his d'varim and the many new classes
and lecture series he has developed here.  His style of
worship is inclusive, borrowing from his wide experience
with Jewish life in several parts of the US, Israel, and
Sweden and all branches of Jewish observance.  His
fearless embrace of other faith traditions enriches our
experience here and helps us see how other faiths are
our natural allies. All faiths encourage the search for
ways to better ourselves as people, offer benchmarks for
knowing how we're doing on this journey, and support us
to form and function as caring communities. 

3. Governance. I was surprised to learn recently that
some of our members believe that officers and members
of our Board of Trustees are paid.  Some trustees wish
they were, for sure!  But no, this is volunteer service with
extra responsibilities.  Board members are elected by
congregational vote after a nomination process that

happens in the fall, and serve 3-year terms (with an
option to be re-elected for a second 3-year term).  The
Executive Committee is comprised principally of the
officers (President, Vice President, Secretary, and
Treasurer). Our governance structure needs to share in
the transformational process that is moving through
other parts of Temple Isaiah now, and the Board will
addressi this need in the coming months.

4. Volunteer workforce.  We are an under-funded
institution with a paid staff of three (plus the Rabbi), only
one full-time.  We rely on the willingness of our
members to take up many organizational responsibilities
and routine, everyday tasks.  And we rely on you to
work as teams.  In the past few months, our revitalized
volunteer program has become an essential component
of Temple Isaiah's transformation.  We'll be looking to
you for more good ideas and – even more crucial – the
energy to help bring them to life.

5. Partnership in service to community.  Our full
name is the Louis and Florence Kitsis Jewish
Community Center/Temple Isaiah.  Embedded in the
founders' vision was the notion of service to the
community through the maintenance of a center for
communal life. Early on, the Palm Springs Jewish
community was large enough to sustain a strictly Jewish
place – but no longer.  To honor Judaism's and our
founders' vision of service, we must turn our sights to
the wider community in which we live.  Though famous
for the immense privilege (and often fame) of many
residents of our region, our valley is home to even more
under-resourced communities whose endemic
disadvantage limits the prospects of many of their most
promising people.  We can and must use the assets of
our building – which is just too big for us alone, and too
expensive – to honor our Jewish commitment to
repairing the world.  This is what our dreams of a
substance use rehabilitation program and a community
kitchen are all about. In serving others, we also serve
ourselves. Partnership.

These are some of the elements of our transformation.
That's not all – we are experiencing, individually and
sometimes collectively – the symptoms that usually come
along with the process: a sense of loss (of what was and
cannot be again); fear (of what might, or might not, come to
pass); a general sense of unease; anger, and for some, a
feeling of betrayal and a desire to blame someone.  The
truth is that the pace of change in human institutions is
mostly slow; periodic frustration and impatience are
expected.  But we are not a dictatorship or a magic
kingdom, where things happen with a wave of the hand or
the wand. We work hard at building collaboration, and on
exercising due diligence, good judgment, and stewardship
of our mission.  The only way to make change happen
faster? You guessed it: an infusion of a very large amount
of cash.  That would be nice!  If anyone can swing it, do let

us know.  



     In this issue of Minding Our Business, you'll get a rough
rundown of where we stand as we head into the final
weeks of our current fiscal year.  As always, the
extraordinary efforts of Steve Gorosh, Linda Gould, and
Richard Jeffrey have made it possible to make our money
situation as transparent as it can be – and far more
transparent than it was just six months ago.  They deserve
our deepest thanks.  And the outlook is better than the
$87,000 deficit we thought we might have – but we don't
expect to be in full budgetary balance, despite close
attention to cost cutting, managing our money wisely and
looking to boost revenue wherever we can.  We have done
a close review of rental and insurance contracts with an
eye to updating them and completed other essential budget
management tasks.  And as those of you who've been
homeowners know, there's always something – this month
it was more plumbing and air conditioning work, and we still
have security fixes to complete.  It's always something. And
we are working with a very lean staffing pattern since our
financial situation has us 'down' at least two full time
positions.  

     For the past several months, Executive Committee
members have shared a number of responsibilities that
would ideally be handled by staff. So to all of you
volunteers who've stepped up – THANK YOU. We depend
on you to sustain our day to day efforts – and a very
special thanks to those of you who don't shrink from
anything, including watering (especially Eric Ortner and
Dawna Wheeler), flag washing (Tom Stansbury, who is
also our volunteer coordinator), editing on-the-fly while
answering phones and manning the video entry system
(Rhonda Rockwell), or vacuuming (thank you, Steve
Edelstein!).  And so many more of you without whom we
couldn't run the place.  You are the sparks that coalesce
into a flame that can warm us all.  We were so pleased to
honor you at our first-ever Gratitude Shabbat in May.

      You know we've raised dues this year by 5% across all
categories of membership.  If our numbers don't change,
we'll bring in an additional $9000 from this alone.  This is a
start – but it's not enough to solve our revenue shortfalls.
Our cost-cutting efforts this year have helped us

significantly reduce our expenditures, mainly by laying off
staff.  This has led to the inevitable understaffing I
mentioned earlier – and that itself won't be sustainable
over the long haul. We have managed to increase our
revenue somewhat over projections at the start of the
budget year, thanks to our three major fundraisers.
     If we can stay on the path of wise frugality –not
guaranteed despite our best efforts – and if we can
launch successful new revenue ventures you've been
hearing about – we may be able to stay in our building. 
But we need you all to chip in. We've resisted levying an
assessment on our members so far – to continue to
resist, every single member must participate in our
financial support to the maximum extent of their capacity.
These are harsh words, I know.  But we are often
strapped for cash when an essential new repair lands in
our lap or some other unexpected expense comes up. 
Not only that – if we are to grow our existing rentals
(“regulars” and one-time quinceaneras and special
events), we need to do something about our kitchen!
Maybe not the 'big vision' you've been reading about in
these pages, but a  smaller,  stepwise  one:  for example, 
                  in Phase 1, we could purchase one new oven
                     that  works  all  the  time,   professionally
                           clean  the  remaining  appliances,  and
                           repair the broken floor.   These simpler
                            steps  would  make  our  space  much
                                    more marketable for the kinds of 
                         events we already have and much more 
appealing for us to use again ourselves.  

     If you want more information – feel free to come to a
board meeting (the third Tuesday of every month, 5 pm
at the Temple – they are open to guests!), or email or call
me, Soo Borson, (soo.borson@gmail.com; 206-406-
7645), Richard Jeffery (brjeffery24@gmail.com), or
Linda Gould (swisskidlg@msn.com).  We'll do our best
to get you the answers you are looking for.

 

This is our home.  If we are to keep it, we all have to chip in! 
A single donation of $72 above dues per household would net $12,456 –

enough to cover our essential security upgrade!

If every household contributed another $72 per quarter – just $24 per month
– we would meet our budget for the coming 2018-2019 year.

Think about it.

mailto:soo.borson@gmail.com
mailto:brjeffery24@gmail.com
mailto:swisskidlg@msn.com


  

     Friday, June 1 Shabbat Bahalotcha 7:10 pm

     Friday, June 8 Shabbat Shelach 7:14 pm

     Friday, June 15 Shabbat Korach 7:17 pm

     Friday, June 22 Shabbat Chukat 7:19 pm

     Friday, June 29 Shabbat Balak 7:19 pm

     Friday, July 6 Shabbat Pinchas 7:19 pm

     Friday, July 13 Shabbat Matot-Masei 7:17 pm

     Friday, July 20 Shabbat Devarim 7:14 pm

     Friday, July 27 Shabbat Vo’etchanan 7:10 pm



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

  

17 Temple

          office
         closed

18 Temple

         office
         closed

19 20
3 pm
 ExploraTorah

21 22 7:30 pm
Shabbat
 services
followed
 by Oneg

23 10 am
Shabbat
Services
followed by
kiddush

24 Temple

          office
         closed

25 Temple 
         office
         closed

26  4-6 pm
June
Summer
Social
at the 
Rowan

6 pm Book Study
with Rabbi:
Heschel’s 
“The Sabbath”

27 
3 pm
 ExploraTorah

28 29 7:30 pm
Shabbat
 services
followed
 by Oneg

30 10 am
Shabbat
Services
followed by
kiddush

11
Temple
 office
 closed

       
   2 

Temple
 office
 closed

3  6 PM
Monthly Members
Meeting &
Potluck

4  
Temple
 office
 closed

5 6  7:30 pm
Shabbat
 services
followed
 by Oneg

7  10 am
Shabbat
Services
followed by
kiddush

8 Temple  office
 closed

4 PM Afternoon
at the Movies

9
Temple
 office
 closed

10 11
3 pm
 ExploraTorah

12 13  7:30 pm
Shabbat
 services
followed
 by Oneg

14  10 am
Shabbat
Services
followed by
kiddush

15
Temple
 office
 closed

16
Temple
 office
 closed

17 18
3 pm
 ExploraTorah

19 20  7:30 pm
Shabbat
 services
followed
 by Oneg

21  10 am
Shabbat Services
followed by
kiddush 
BAR MITZVAH
OF MICHAEL
ANTLER

22
Temple
 office
 closed

23
Temple
 office
 closed

 24

  4-6 PM July 
 Summer Social
  at 849

25 26 27  7:30 pm
Shabbat
 services
followed
 by Oneg

28  10 am
Shabbat
Services
followed by
kiddush

29
Temple
 office
 closed

30
Temple
 office
 closed

31     





Improving the Environment One Plant at a Time by Larry Fechter

     Some time ago faced with an aging and failing

irrigation system, a decision was made to “go desert”

on the Temple’s property. Now, unfortunately, the

outcome of shutting down portions of our irrigation

system did not yield a lovely, water-wise desert

landscape;  instead it resulted in some dead ficus trees

and a large number of seriously stressed trees rapidly

heading for death. Our parking lot really started to look

terrible. Not only did we witness the sorry looking

change, but so did our neighbors. And their complaints

resulted in a code compliance complaint from the City.

    In a separate development, a small landscaping committee

made up of Temple members began to restore the raised

gardens by the Alejo Road entrances to the Temple. With a

number of desert friendly plants that were kindly donated and

with the sweat of committee members, the gardens began to

come back to life. Unfortunately, we discovered, again, that

our aging irrigation system was not up to the task of

supporting the garden. Happily, through the efforts of Eric

Ortner assisted by Dawna Wheeler, Tom Stansbury, and

Larry Fechter, we were able to hand water the Alejo Road

gardens as an interim solution.

     What to do? Faced with failing landscaping

which had been neglected for years and a

complaint from the City, a decision was made to

hire a landscape designer, restore portions of the

irrigation system, remove dead trees, trim out

dead portions of the remaining trees, and develop

a landscape of which we can be proud.

     Work has already begun on the irrigation

system, our landscape designer is hard at work,

and in early July there should be a major improvement

with the elimination of dead trees and trimming of

remaining trees. Meanwhile, the landscape committee will

resume its efforts to develop attractive landscaping once

temperatures are no longer in triple digits. Members of the

landscaping committee include Eric Ortner, Arthur and

Eileen Eisenberg, Larry Fechter, Tom Stansbury,  John

Weil, and Dawna Wheeler.  And we always welcome new 

members to the committee. For more information contact

Larry at PSLarry1@gmail.com.

mailto:PSLarry1@gmail.com






  AN EVENING GETTING TO KNOW THE REAL RABBI DAVID LAZAR

Our first special dinner with our Rabbi gave us an inside view of Rabbi Lazar’s rich history and how
he became the spiritual leader and teacher he is today. Over 70 people - members, newcomers,
skeptics, and devotees alike - came together to hear his stories, enjoy the decorative touches
organized by TIWA (Temple Isaiah Women’s Auxiliary) members, and share a delicious lox and bagel
menu and treats provided by our own great cooks. This is a wonderful way to get to know each other
in a less-formal atmosphere - Look for an announcement of tea with Sascha - coming soon! 

May 22, 2018

                





 In memory of: Yahrzeit Fund

Richard Colbert in loving memory of
Farajean Colbert

Jackie Smason in loving memory of
her mother, Frieda Niedelson

Bernard Horwich in loving memory
of his wife, Paulette Horwich 
 

Phyllis Lyman in loving memory of
her father, Abraham Lyman

Doreen Stock in loving memory of
her mother, Annetta Winnick

Mike Salerno in loving memory of
his mother, Eva Salerno

Elaine Land-Dexter in loving memory
of her husband, Albert Dexter

Mike Salerno in loving memory of
his brother, Frederick Schaefer

Barbara Platt in loving memory of
her husband, Stephen Platt

Mae Cohen in loving memory of her
brother, Sidney Honigman

Eileen and Art Eisenberg in loving
memory of Neal Stein

Gladys Ouziel in loving memory of
her husband, Irving Ouziel

Daniel Schwartz in loving memory of
his mother-in-law, Julia Dubin

Rabbi Matthew Simon in loving
memory of his mother, Kelsey Simon

Stuart Barton in loving memory of
his father, Robert Barton

Shirley Waterman in loving memory
of her brother-in-law, Fred
Waterman

Larry Spellman in loving memory of
his wife, Cecilia Spellman

Linda Gould in loving memory of her
husband, Jack Gould 

Leo Cohen in loving memory of his
father, David “Buddy” Cohen

Marvin Meisler in loving memory of
his father, Murray Meisler 

Helene Holland in loving memory of
her sister-in-law, Wilma Safire

Helene Holland in loving memory of
her nephew, Wayne Jewett

Rob Pennes in loving memory of his
father, Rabbi Harry Pennes

  General Donation

Roberta & Stephen Edelstein for
the Jewish Film Festival

Pearl White in honor of Soo
Borson’s birthday

Rachel, Yonathan and Yaara Oren

Gail Kanter in honor of Rabbi
David’s birthday

  Sponsored Oneg / Kiddush

Gail Goff Kanter in honor of her &
Bill’s 7th Wedding Anniversary 

  Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund

Vivian Blum in loving memory of
her father, Fred Kahn

Pearl Rae Levey in loving memory
of her son

Louise Goldberg 

Ruth Sonderling in honor of
Sascha and Rabbi David’s June
birthdays 



June/July 2018 Yahrzeits
Friday night Shabbat services: 7:30 pm. Shabbat morning services: 10:00 am.

June 1-2  
Listed 1 & 2  
*Harry Goodstein
*Sidney Fox
*Mathew M. Fox
Dr. Harry Jaffe
*Marie B. Levy
*Matthew H. Meyers
*Fay P. Saske
*Max Sokolow
*Martin Traub
Roger Vickery 

June 3-9  
Listed 8 & 9  
*Regina Baker
William Biedebach
*Charles Bonoff
*Samona P. Breslow
*Theodore Buky
*Harold Chapman
David Cohen
*Gertrude Diamond
*Charles Emanuel
*Norman Feinberg
*Hansel Finkel
*Samuel R.
     Friedman
*Eva Gershuny
*Jacqueline J. Green
*Charles H. Greene
Rabbi Leonard
    Helman

Sidney Honigman
*Col. Filmore
    Horwich
Minnie Jeffery
*Dr. Julius L. Kaplan
*Ed Krist
Sondra Landau
Albert Lott
Dr. Jerome Metzner
*Zelda Mindess
Milton Nagle
*Harry Norian
*Sam Pelt
Rabbi Harry Pennes
*S. Don Pinto
Wilma Saphire
*Jack H. Spiegel
*Samuel A. Sporn
Evelyn Stansbury
Sally Victor
*Sara Weill

June 10-16  
Listed 15 & 16 
*Evelyn Abel
Theodore Dorman
*Philip Frank
Evelyn Gorosh
*Maurice L. Lash
*Dr. Solon J. LeVine
*Sally Liberman
*Nanie Malamut
Jeannette Metzner
*Jules Meyers
Samuel Schwartz
Siegfried Seliger
*June Shayne
Edward T. Sigell
Amy Simon
Bertha Stone
Annette Sykes
Milt Tatelman
Charles Weissmann

June 17-23  
Listed 22 & 23   
*Sol Bossel
*Florence Eder
*Max Epstein
*Samuel P. Erzoff
*Bertha Geisser
*Glen M. Goodman
Barry Jeffery

*Rose Kaufman
*Duke Kosslyn
Abraham Leiner
*Jack Levy
*Benson Littman
Murray Meisler
*Bernard H. Miliband
*Charles Naywert
*Joel D. Nockenson
Sarah L. Pennes
*Leon Reichbach
*Sally Rosin
Rose L. Sigell
*Melvin Verger
Pearl Witas
*Samuel M. Yudin

June 24-30  
Listed June 29 & 30
*Florence Barmash
*William Bernstein
*Bernice Brown
*Kate Brown
*Beatrice Davis
*Abe Diamond
*Leonard Foster
Hans A. Fraenkel
*Eugene Greenstein
*Sadie Harris
Wayne Jewett
*Sofia Katz
*Albert Liberman
*Fred Lyons
*Marvin Manheim
*Sol S. Pine
*Ida Rosenthal
*Sam Schulman
*Rose Wagner
*Harry Warsaw
*Bernard B.
Wasserman

July 1-7 
Listed 6 & 7 
*Ben Cohen
*Edward Coehen
*Anna E. Friedman
Judy Gelfand
*Maurice Goldsmith
*Howard Gordon
Henry Hein
Dorothy S. Karp
*Lee H. Levin

Nathan Lew
*Teresa M. Liebowitz
*Claire Lulla
*Oscar Mandinach
Regina Lee Powell
*Bessie Rudolph
*Albert F. Sanders
*Minnie E. Smith
*Gene Torgan
*Mark A. Wallock

July 8-14 
Listed 13 & 14 
*Moe Altman
*Sophie Cohen
Edna Eisenberg
Dr. Mervin B.
     Epstein
*Joseph Feinberg
*Harry D. Granas
*Gary Howard
Shirley Korff
Rubin Lazar
*Irwin Lipschutz
*Chaim Margolin
*David Margolis
Shirley Miller
*Eli Potash
*Lottie Rosenthal
Herbert Sheaffer
Diane Sherman

July 15-21  
Listed 20 & 21 
*Joseph Bacal
Clara Becker
*Monte Berman
*Norman Brown
*Arthur J. Davis
*Morris Goldfine
Ruth Goldman
Bernard Gorosh
*Yetta Jaeger
Mildred Mantell
*Mindel Rozen
*Nathan Silverman
Hortense Stahl
*William Starkstein
*Mollie Stone
*Louis Tessler
*Jacob Valenstein
*Sophie Zigman

July 22-28 
Listed 27 & 28
*Daniel Bloomfield
*Nathan Blumberg
*Ben Cohen
Iser Cyrlin
*Anita Dubin
*Armond Emanuel
*Viffie Finkel
*Clara Fox
Pearl Freedman
Henry Frydrych
*Lillian Goldberg
*Sylvia Goldfus
*Jerome Gore
*Josephine Hoffman
*Beatrice Horwich
*Arthur Kern, M.D.
*Louis Kitsis
*William E. Levinson
*Ann Littman
*Jack Meiselman
*Harvey Melvin
Denise S. Podell
*Ivan G. Pollack
*Bernard Rosin
Ted Seidenfeld
*Henry Shweid
*Max Singer
Rose Speiser
Anne Spektor
*Manny Stein
*Nathan Torgan
Max Traister
*Frank Weissman
*Max Winter
*Irving Zuckerman

July 29-31 
Listed Aug. 3 & 4 
*Ben Bronstein
*Melvin Shayne

May their
memories endure
for a blessing

* Memorial plaque




